

Workshop Meeting of the Livonia Town Board Held at the Livonia Town Hall Friday, November 18, 2022

Supervisors present: Hass, Hiller, Maloney and Pool

Staff present: Clerk/Treasurer Hammre, Maintenance Superintendent Kelly, Park and Cemetery Superintendent Aubart.

The Workshop Meeting came to order at 10:00 a.m.

Kelly began the discussion by explaining the reason for looking at replacing two township trucks with an F550 and an F350. He stated that the current trucks are in good condition with low mileage and will have a favorable resale value. Purchasing new trucks to replace the old can be done using ARPA Funds, and with the Government discount and the funds from the resale of the current trucks, they will be a good investment.

Discussion followed about the quote from several sources, the additional items that will be needed including a dump box for the 550, plows for both trucks, etc. Also discussed was the option of gas Vs diesel. Additionally, the means to sell the current trucks was discussed, particularly how to get the information to the public and the desire to have sealed bids from potential buyers.

Maloney/Hiller unanimous to approve the purchase an F550 truck from Ford of Hibbing, and also a plow from Country Side Services and a 9' Tipper Body from Crysteel as quoted. The truck, plow and Tipper Body will be paid for using ARPA Funds.

Maloney/Pool unanimous to approve the purchase of an F350 truck from Ford of Hibbing, and also a plow from Country Side Services as quoted. The truck and plow will be paid for using ARPA Funds.

HassI/Maloney unanimous to adjourn the Workshop meeting at 10:21 am.

Dated this 28th day of November, 2022

Chair or Vice Chair

Clerk/Treasurer or Deputy Clerk/Treasurer